

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
310 CITY HALL
15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD
SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

REVISED

April 17, 2020

Taylor Swartwood PO Box 10714 White Bear Lake, MN 55110

VIA EMAIL: swartwoodta@gmail.com

Re: Appeal for Property at <u>856 Euclid Street</u>

Dear Mr. Swartwood:

This is to confirm that on April 14, 2020 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council deny your appeal of the fuel burning equipment test, grant an extension to May 1 for chimney repair (both liner and flue gas test). Department of Safety and Inspection staff have reviewed the photo per the email between you and Heritage Preservation Commission staff, and they are withdrawing the flue liner order. In addition, she is recommending granting to June 15 to complete any exterior work, and to July 1 for carpet orders. If the work is not completed by these deadlines, the property should be vacated.

Should you wish to appeal further, the City Council Public Hearing is May 6, 2020 at 3:30 p.m. However, due to the COVID-19 pandemic, **we will not be holding public hearings in person.** If you are contesting, you may send in written testimony to be added to the record legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us or CouncilHearing@ci.stpaul.mn.us or by voicemail at 651-266-6805.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8585.

Sincerely,

/s/

Joanna Zimny Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant

c: Fire Supervisors



James Thomas